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	Summary of the meeting of the Board of Directors

	Date/Time
	16 May 2015

10.00 – 16.00


	Location
	Netball House, 1-12 Old Park Road, Hitchin

	Attendees
	Initials
	
	Attendees
	Initials
	

	Cheryl Danson 
	CD
	Chairman 
	Anita Navin
	AN
	Elected Director

	Lindsay Sartori
	LS
	Treasurer 
	Jo Adams
	JA
	CEO 

	Janet Wrighton
	JW
	Patron
	Vicky Annis
	VA
	Director of Finance & Corporate Services 

	Kerrie Jones
	KJ
	Elected Director
	Stephanie Pippen
	SP
	Director of HR 

	Fran Steele
	FS
	Elected Director
	Fran Connolly
	FC
	Director of Development 

	Martyn Wilks
	MW
	Elected Director
	Matt Cook
	MC
	Director of Commercial and Marketing

	Catherine Vaughan
	CV
	Elected Director
	Katie Legg
	KL
	Sport England

	Sally Horrox
	SH
	Elected Director
	Yvonne Bacon
	YB 
	Minutes


	Apologies
	Initials
	
	
	Circulation List

	Alex Scott-Bayfield
	AS-B
	Appointed Director
	
	

	Julie Moon
	JM
	Appointed Director
	
	


	Please note that this summary of the Board Meeting is meant as an overview of the discussions and decisions for the members and other interested stakeholders. The meeting is minuted and the signed minutes are retained on file by England Netball.


	Discussion / Resolution

	Chairman’s Opening Remarks
The Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting, including Katie Legg from Sport England.


	Finance Update
The Board scrutinised the current financial position for the year ending 31 March 2015 and noted the revised projected surplus of £95,168. The Treasurer reported on a recent independent health check noting the recommendations for improvements including: a new finance system to provide more robust and timely management information system and embedded controls; training sessions for budget holders; the implementation of a formalised review and challenge process with budget holders; the reissue of the finance handbook and the process for purchase orders being tightened.


	AGM Planning Update

Further to the agreement at the last board meeting to extend the invitation to attend the AGM to all members, the Board agreed that the AGM should be extended to allow for questions and there should be an opportunity for an informal meeting of the new president and Board following the AGM. 

With regard to changes in the Directors at the AGM, the following was noted by the Board:

· Interviews for the Chairman will take place on the 5 June. 

· The Treasurer elect was appointed.
· Nominations for elected Directors will be canvased in June. 
· The recruitment of appointed Directors will take place between June and August taking into consideration the Chair and elected Directors processes. 
· Where possible inductions for all new Directors will take place before the AGM.


	Risk Register

The risk register was reviewed and the Board queried some of the mitigation strategies around high risk areas. Individual risk registers will go to Committees and Advisory Groups. The Board welcomed the fact that the Executive Team are reviewing the risk policy and procedure.


	Performance Review

The Performance Director gave an overview of the preparations for the 2015 World Netball Cup in Sydney and requested additional funding to allow for a fulltime 7 week preparation camp based at Loughborough and an acclimatisation training camp on the Gold Coast prior to the World Cup. The Board evaluated this request in light of the current financial projections and the importance of achieving a podium position at the 2015 Netball World Cup. Following a discussion, the Board approved the creation of a designated reserve of £65,000 to be used in 2015/16 for the World Cup preparations.


	INF

The Board discussed issues to raise at the INF Congress in August and agreed that establishing a four year calendar of events was the primary requirement that EN had of the INF. 
The Board approved the proposed amendments to the INF Articles of Association.

	Rules changes and Implementation

The Board considered the recommendations of the working party on the proposed rule changes by the INF. The Board agreed with the recommendation that EN welcome the changes proposed. If the rules changes are adopted at the INF Congress in August, it was agreed they will be implemented within the NSL from 1 January 2016 and within the domestic rules from 1 September 2016. The programme of implementation developed by the Director of Development was agreed which will start at the Make the Game Conference in September.


	Commercial and Marketing Advisory Group (CAMAG)
The constitution of CAMAG is being reviewed to ensure it maximises its effectiveness. The Chair of CAMAG noted the Groups disappointment on the sponsorship income for 2014/15 but noted that this has in part been mitigated by commercial success at the NSL Grand Final. The Board discussed media coverage and the need for EN to continue to negotiate the best package which would be generated by having a 4 year calendar for international events. It was agreed a long term broadcast strategy would attract increased sponsorship. The Executive Team were charged with the developing this broadcast strategy. 


	Whole Sport Plan Workshop

The Board received an update on the development of the long term strategy. 

The Board had a discussion around recruitment, retention and nurturing volunteers within the new strategy. A number of ideas were generated and feedback from the Board discussion will be shared at the regional roadshows in the autumn of 2015.

	Any Other Business

EN will continue to work on improving communication across the organisation. The Board agreed to publicise a summary of the Board meetings as soon as possible after the Board meeting. This summary will be approved electronically by Directors prior to publication. 
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Signature of Chair

